
Council News

Notice of Meeting
A Policy Meeting of Bathurst Regional Council will be held in the Council Chamber, 
Civic Centre, Bathurst on Wednesday 4 December 2024 at 6pm. 
Public Forum will be held from 6pm to allow members of the public to raise matters 
with Council.

Date: 30 November 2024

Email: council@bathurst.nsw.gov.au

www.bathurst.nsw.gov.au

Phone: 6333 6111

Temporary Road Closure
Marsden Lane Kelso
Hynash Constructions Pty Ltd advises that Marsden Lane, from Ilumba Way to 
Sunbright Road, will be temporarily closed from Monday 21 October 2024 for 
approximately 14 weeks, with the local access maintained for affected residents 
within the work area. 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Hynash Constructions Pty 
Ltd on 02 6332 4343.

Bathurst Light Car Club
The public is advised that part of Mount Panorama Motor Racing Circuit will 
be closed to traffic on Saturday 30 November and Sunday 1 December 2024, 
from 7am to 6pm, to allow the Bathurst Light Car Club to conduct its annual speed 
weekend. Temporary road closures will be in place as follows – 
Supersprint – Saturday 30 November 2024 – from the eastern side of 
McPhillamy Park gates on Skyline, through the Esses, Conrod Straight and Pit Straight 
to Mountain Straight side of Hell Corner up to the Pit Entrance. 
- Alternate access will be via Ray Bant Drive and Caltex Chase tunnel. 
Mountain Straight Hillclimb – Sunday 1 December 2024 – from the Pit exit 
gates on Mountain Straight to the eastern side of McPhillamy Park gates. 
- Alternate access to the top of the Mount will be via Barry Gurdon Drive. 
All enquiries regarding the Speed Weekend Event should be directed to the Bathurst 
Light Car Club’s Clerk of the Course, Mr Robert Flood, on mobile 0408 402 729. 

Dhuluny Festival
Council advises that the following roads will be temporarily closed from 12am 
Friday 13 December 2024 until 4pm Sunday 15 December 2024: 
•	 Russell Street between William Street and George Street  
•	 Church Street between Parish Lane and Ribbon Gang Lane. 
The temporary closure is for the holding of the Aboriginal Art Markets and an evening 
concert at Kings Parade. Access to Courthouse Lane, Parish Lane and Ribbon Gang 
Lane will be maintained during this closure.

Pet-Xmas at BARC
Join us at Bathurst Animal Rehoming Centre for Pet-Xmas Adoption Weekend.  
When: Saturday 14 & Sunday 15 December 2024  
Time: 10am - 1pm  
Location: BARC, 58 Hampden Park Road, Kelso  
Come meet adorable pets looking for their forever homes, and maybe even find a 
new best friend for Christmas!   
Walk-ins are welcome; however, bookings are preferred.  
Call 02 6333 6190 to book an appointment.   
Don’t miss out on this paw-some event! 

Careers @ Council
Working for Council is a stimulating and rewarding career option, providing the 
opportunity to be part of a team contributing to shaping the success and future of our 
Region. Please visit https://www.bathurst.nsw.gov.au/Council/Careers-at-Council for a 
full list of current vacancies. 

Amendment to Bathurst Regional Development Control Plan 
2014 – North Street, Perthville
Notice is given that at its Meeting held on 20 November 2024, Council resolved to 
adopt an amendment to Bathurst Regional Development Control Plan 2014 (DCP) 
in relation to land known as Lot 4 Sec 3 DP 758840 (62 North Street, Perthville). 
The DCP amendment ensures the development standards relating to residential 
development are applied to the subject land.  
If you have any queries, please contact Council’s Environmental, Planning and Building 
Services Department on 6333 6211.

What’s on - Library
Summer Reading Club
The Summer Reading Club is an annual program that is designed to combat the 
“Summer Slide” where research shows children lose significant knowledge and 
gains in reading over the summer holidays. Our program aims to reduce this effect 
by encouraging children to read over summer through an incentivised reading log 
program.
Please go to our guide page for more information and guides for entering and tracking 
your reading.
https://library.bathurst.nsw.gov.au/Kids-Teens/Summer-Reading-Club


